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SCHOOL LIBRARIANS — Participants in the Association of School Librarians meeting
take a break during the conference. They are (1 to r): Carroll Powell, Fayetteuville, incoming
chairman; Miss Laura Dell Justin, Washington, D. C., assistant executive secretary, Ameri-
can Association of School Librarians; and Mrs. Sallie Mann, Greenuville, secretary.

COLLEGE LIBRARIES AWARDED GRANTS

Four North Carolina college libraries were among 66 U. S. academic libraries to
receive recent grants from the Association of College and Research Libraries, a division
of ALA.

Grant recipients were Bennett College, Greensboro, $1,000; St. Andrews Presbyterian
College, Laurinburg, $1,000; Salem College, Winston-Salem, $275; and Shaw University,
Raleigh, $1,000. The libraries at Bennett and Salem College have received awards previously
under the ACRL Grants Program, which began in 1955. Only privately supported institu-
tions are eligible for grants under this program.

According to the head librarian at each institution, the grants will be used for the
following purposes: Bennett College, books in foreign languages (both languages being
taught now and those which may be added to the curriculum); St. Andrews College,
acquisition of back files of several biological journals needed to support the college’s revised
natural science curriculum; Salem College, purchase of the NATIONAL UNION CATA-
LOG for the period 1953-57. Disposition of the grant by the Shaw University Library is
unknown.

The grants ranged in amount from $275 to $1,400 and totalled $52,900.
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